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National Medical Commission
(Post Graduate Medical Education Board)

No. NMC/MCI-23(1)/2021-Med/ &© =F+6 9 Date: 22.04-2021

ADVISORY

Subject:~ Postgraduate Practical Examinations

The Postgraduate Medical Education Board has received mails from Universities
and Institutions about the issues they are facing in conducting Practical Examinations in
Postgraduate Courses due to the prevailing pandemic. They have highlighted the fact
that many teachers are declining to be examiners. Hence the Postgraduate Medical
Education Board has decided to permit the examiners from outside the state to participate
in the Practical examination process through video conferencing. The two internal
examiners, who may be from the same Institution or from different Institutions under the
same University, should be physically present.

The concerned Universities may decide the time and the method of Examination taking
into consideration the pandemic situation in their area.

This is in complement to the earlier advisory no. NMC/MCI-23(1)2021-Med, dated
18.03.2021.

———
Dr. M. K. Ramesh

President- (PGMEB)
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